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MINUTES OF THE AGM AT SPORTS HOUSE MILTON 24th MARCH 2012
The President convened the meeting at 10.10am
Present

Board Members: Trevor Gilliland, Broni Morgan, John McKenna, Andrew Shinnie,  Brian Bates.
Staff:  Gail Torrens.
Delegates:  Ray Mottlee - Mt Warren. 

Observers:  Wendy Otago,  Grant Otago, Karen Kemp & Jeff Kemp.
Apologies

Ray Trenham, Daniel Simpson, Ann Khan, Gordon Little, Beth Boyd,  Bernie Madden, Ben Madden, Gina Gilliland, Rob Buckley, Morty Douglass.
Minutes of the previous AGM.
Trevor read the minutes of the previous. 

Matters arising

Trevor advised that he had queried the policy whereby TBA dictate  to the States how to select their State Teams, however the query fell on polite but unreceptive ears. 
Lane certification courses
Gail advised that there is no current demand.

Make up of Committees

Trevor advised that the Board had decided to stay with the recently introduced policy of 3 only people per committee

50 years of Queensland Bowling

This had been acknowledged at the TBA Nationals.

There being no further matters arising the Secretary proposed the minutes be accepted, seconded by the Treasurer and passed unanimously.
Correspondence

There was no correspondence. 
Reports 

Reports were not read out as they were published on line on the TBAQ website prior to the meeting. 
Appointment of Auditor

The Treasurer proposed we re-appoint the existing auditor, seconded by the President, passed unanimously.
The Budget
The Treasurer outlined the Budget as published and advised that it was not expected that the incoming State Government would make any changes. Gail had previously advised that following a conversation with Q-Sport she had received similar advice.

The Treasurer made a point of thanking Gail and Ryan for their efforts towards the finance department.
There were no questions.

Acceptance of the budget was proposed by the Treasurer and seconded by the President and carried unanimously.

The President requested a note in the minutes that the Treasurer (and in fact all Board members) were unpaid volunteers and he thanked them for their continuing efforts during the year.

Election of Board Members
In accordance with statutory requirements, all Board members were then stood down. 
As there were no new nominations, the existing Board was re-elected unopposed.

The President announced that the Member representing North Queensland, Robbie Buckley, had advised that for personal reasons he would not be nominating as NQ representative this year. The Board advised that they would contact the NQ Associations to remind them that they had to elect a representative at their next AGM or if necessary by Ordinary or Special meeting.

Election of Adult Committee

Broni Morgan was returned as Chairperson. 

Ray Trenham nominated for this committee as the SQ representative and was unanimously elected, and Leanne Nastasi was re-appointed as the NQ representative. 
Election of Youth Committee
Gina Gilliland was returned as Chairperson. Ray Mottlee was elected as SQ representative and Peter Finitsis was returned as the NQ representative.
Election of SQ Junior Committee
The SQ Junior Committee were returned unchanged

Election of Queensland Delegate to National AGM.
The President advised that under the new TBA representative structure all States were entitled to 1 vote each, regardless of membership numbers. Consequently the meeting unanimously agreed to send the President, Trevor Gilliland, to the National Board meeting. He will also represent Queensland at the State Managers meeting on the same weekend.

Notices of Motion
There were no notices of motion.
Any Other Business
The President asked if there was any other business, or any other items the meeting wished to discuss. He advised that he was relaxing the rule that business introduced at this time had to be in writing.

Grant Otago queried the present membership level in Queensland. The president advised that current membership was approximately half that of the previous year. Wendy Otago advised that some Centres were announcing that membership was not compulsory, consequently the Junior Championships held at Mt Warren had lost considerable local entries as the Junior bowlers were un-informed regarding registration requirements for State events.

Brian Bates thought that membership would be an ongoing problem until such time as Queensland fell into line with the other States. Queensland is now the only State with non-compulsory membership. 

Broni Morgan advised that from a TBA perspective there was a strong possibility that this situation would be fixed for 2013.
General discussion followed regarding membership issues, and the President advised that the status of the Qld membership would be a major focus for TBAQ in 2012.

There being no further items for discussion, the President closed the meeting at 10.57am 
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